

Date: Fri March 20, 2020 4:42 PM

From: Kevin M. Ross

Subject: Campus closed starting March 23; Services continue virtually

Dear faculty and staff,

Today, Florida Gov. Ron DeSantis issued an order closing most businesses in Broward and Palm Beach counties to help slow the spread of the coronavirus. At this time, the closures are expected to remain in effect at least until March 31.

As a result, Lynn University's campus will be closed starting March 23, until further notice. Academic services and most other university operations will continue virtually.

A limited number of staff will be directed by their supervisors to continue to work on campus in order to perform core operations, including Campus Safety and Auxiliary Services. All other employees should work remotely during this time, unless otherwise directed by their supervisors. Please note that department supervisors must register all approved on-campus workers with Campus Safety.

These past few weeks have reminded me yet again how special Lynn's people are. We set a goal to help our students keep their Lynn education on track, and we are doing that and more. Your flexibility, resilience and creativity during this tumultuous time is inspirational, and our students and their families are tremendously grateful.

Please continue to check lynn.edu/alert for the latest updates and answers to frequently asked questions.

Stay well, get some hard-earned rest this weekend, and when we commence our virtual work next week, let's continue to show everyone why we have twice been ranked among the most innovative colleges in the nation.

Sincerely,

Kevin M. Ross President